MAY 2020: Clerk’s report – replacing the Agenda for the meeting that would have been held on 5th May 2020







	Agenda Item
	Comment
	Members’/Clerk’s actions

	Covid-19
	The Community Council continues to receive regular correspondence in relation to the public health emergency and the information is being passed on where appropriate. The Clerk has kept the website up to date, whilst taking a cautious approach so as not to risk confusing official information.
Cllr Cave has also kindly offered to assist the community and the council as required.
We have been able to confirm that the VOGC will consider Council Tax deferments of up to three months and posted the information on our website.
	Note

	Land to the South of the Croft, Llangan
	LCC’s response to the proposed case summary has been sent to the Land Registry and distributed to members. We were advised by the Land Registry, on 29th April 2020, that referral to the Land Tribunal has been deferred to the 31st May 2020 at the earliest due to the coronavirus epidemic and will be extended further for the same reason.
	Note

	Police report
	Since the February 2020 OGM and the beginning of April there have been two crimes (malicious communications; domestic incident) reported to the Police, both in Treoes.
The Clerk has also advised PCSO Stone that the Police Wales website has not been updated, in respect of Llangan, since December 2019. PCSO Stone will investigate the issue.
	Note

	County Council matters
	We have advised VOGC of Cllr Davies’s resignation. In return VOGC has advised community councils that no elections for casual vacancies will be advertised/arranged at least until the current lockdown has ended. The Clerk has advised the prospective co-optee who attended the February 2020 OGM and will keep her abreast of developments.
	Note

	Llangan Hall
	The final grant claim for the year-end was submitted on time: Members are requested to note the following:

· Total claims now made to WEFO = £61,277.88 and full costs are covered by a combination of WEFO grant, S106 payments and VAT refunds
· Payment due from WEFO as at 31/03 = £1,296 (approved, but not yet received)
· VOGC S106 funds retained by LCC from original £14,000 = £5,059.56 (they currently form part of the Community Council’s surplus)

The project will complete within its approved grant allocation of £70,000 by November 2020.
	

	Management Accounts 2019/20
	The final management accounts for the year have been produced by the Clerk. They have not been distributed, to minimise paperwork for members at this time (they are, however, available, if members would like a copy).

The key points are as follows:

Income 2019/20 = £63,255.25

Expenditure 20/19/20 = £77,816.71
Therefore, the deficit for the year as stated in the Council’s accounts = £14,561.46
However, Members are requested to note that this is due to the payment of £15,304.50 made in 19/20 in relation to the digital broadband project. The monies, which cover this full cost, were collected from residents in 18/19. 

Therefore, if this sum is set aside the Council’s actual surplus for the year = £743.04

However, if the Council’s income had consisted only of its Precept of £10,260, it would have made a loss of £1,836.35. This was avoided as a result of the annual Wind Turbine Grant of £2,500.

The figures represent a positive outcome for the Community Council, and its accumulated surplus stands at £23,482. Net surplus, after allowing for S106 funds currently held in respect of the Llangan Hall project (see above) = £18,422.
	Note

	Annual Accounts 2019/20
	The Clerk has produced the annual accounts, which confirm the management accounts. They are ready for the AGM, which was originally scheduled for May 2020, as and when it now takes place.
	Note

	Internal Audit report 2019/20
	The Clerk has appointed the Council’s internal auditor – Alec Davies, who carried out last year’s audit. The fee is £150. However, due to the current crisis no arrangements have been made to commence the audit. It will commence as soon as is practical. For the Community Council’s part the Clerk has completed all the necessary preparatory work in readiness.
	Note

	Wales Audit Office – External Audit
	The Clerk has fully completed the Community Council’s external audit return for the WAO as required.

In normal circumstances, the Community Council would be required to complete its internal audit, hold its OGM, publish its accounts and submit its external audit return to the WAO by 30th June 2020. However, the WAO has informed community councils that this is not necessary this year, with community councils being given the flexibility to submit the audit when they can. 

Welsh Government has also confirmed that AGMs do not have to be held in May as usually required. The date is now at the discretion of the Community Council. At present, we cannot confirm when this will be, albeit the work is complete to allow us to move quickly when matters improve.
	Note

	Finance report
	The Council’s funds as of 31st March 2020 = £26,444 which reconciled to the Council’s bank statement of that date.
Cheques to be approved by the Chair since the last update and in accordance with the interim arrangements are:

31-Mar
Vale of Glamorgan Council - ground rent, Nant Cana
1136
2.00
31-Mar
HMRC
1137
216.00
31-Mar
Clerk’s - net salary Q4 2019/20
1138
488.70
31-Mar
Llangan Hall PM fees (hours worked on the project from 01/07/19 to 31/03/20 to be claimed back via WEFO 
1139
479.55
05-May
Admin expenses to 3/03/20
1140
106.33
05-May
Information Commissioner - Annual data protection fee
1141
40.00
There have been no income receipts since the last update, albeit we have received notification that the Precept will be paid in April 2020 as usual.
	Note

	Planning report
	Since the date of the April 2020 repot the Community Council was asked to comment on the following planning application:

Planning Application No. 2020/00329/FUL (SZ) 
Location: Brynheulog, Llangan 
Proposal: New porch and internal alterations to ground floor, add complete new second floor addition
One reply was received from members raising no objection. The Council, therefore, raised no objection.
	Note

	New website: Update
	Our new website was due to go live on 1st April 2020, plans which were rather derailed by the coronavirus. To ensure that the Council continues to have a live website the Clerk has extended the contract with our current ISP until 30th June 2020.
	Note

	Treoes allotments
	No report received.
	Note

	Treoes – new children’s playground
	The Community Council has been advised that the redevelopment of Treoes children’s play park has been confirmed and £85,000 has been allocated to the project. Public consultation has commenced and full details are available via the following links:

https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/consultation/Play-Area-Improvements.aspx
https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/cy/our_council/consultation/Play-Area-Improvements.aspx
As members will be aware, Cllr Blethyn has been leading on this matter for the Community Council and is invloving local residents in the consultation.

The consultation closes on 18th May 2020.
	Members’ comments requested by 11th May 2020

	Parc Newydd Treoes – grounds mtce
	At the Community Council’s last OGM (February 2020) clarification in respect of the responsibility for maintenace of the above area was discussed. The Clerk and Cllr Blethyn made the necessary enquiries and members are requested to note the following:

1. A Land Registry search has revealed that the land has no known owner. A ‘caution against First Registration of the Freehold’ has been filed on the title.
2. The VOGC has confirmed that for many years they did cut the grass, a service that ceased around fifteen years ago, when they became aware that the VOGC did not own the land. The VOGC has confirmed that they are not prepared to cut the grass or maintain the well.

On the basis of the above it seems clear that Llangan CC does not own the land and, unless members decide otherwise, it is not responsible for the area and thus the maintenace of the well. The Clerk will await the Council’s instruction.


	Members’ comments requested

	The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales: First stage review of the Vale of Glamorgan
	At its OGM on 7th March 2020 the Community Council decided to object to these proposals as they applied to Llangan CC. However, before the letter of objection could be sent the Commission suspended the review as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. We will, therefore, await its re-emergence and monitor events.
	Note

	Decisions Log
	The Log has been established. In addition to the planning application noted above the Community Council also approved:

Cheque/payment approvals: The Chair, Cllr Keith Jones, should be granted the authority to approve payments up to £1000, or, in his absence, Cllr Hammond (as Vice Chair) should be granted the power to approve
Five replies were received: all in favour.
	Note

	To consider correspndence
	It is the Clerk’s intention to minimise correspondence reports by ensuring that only correspondence that is not referred to elsewhere is listed. This does not apply to any such correspondence at this stage
	Note

	Councillors reports and other current issues
	Members are requested to advise the Clerk of any matters they would like him to address during the period when the Council is not meeting.
Current councillors reports outstanding are:

· Horesefair Bridge Road: The VOGC has now advised the Clerk that the responsibility for this section of highway, and the culvert lies with Bridgend Council. The Clerk has contacted Bridgend and advised Cllr Hayball-Jones accordingly
· Renew grass-cutting contract. The new contract is required by 01/09/20. Ewenny CC has confirmed its interest in partnering with LCC. The problem at present is, clearly, the pandemic and how it will affect work of this type. The Clerk will continue to monitor

· Clerk to write to VOGC to establish if they have erected these signs at the entrance to St. Hillary village. No action yet by the Clerk
	Note

	
	Next update report will be prepared for Tuesday 2nd June 2020
	


